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MEETING MINUTES –September 19, 2017
I.  
CALL TO ORDER and WELCOME
The meeting was called to order by PTA President, Jen Roberts, at 7:05 PM at the Herbison Woods Library.  

 
PRESENT:  Jen Roberts, Michelle Utrup, Rick Malesky, Kara Massey, Natasha Bowen, 
Katie Grant, Jen Bruning, Sarah Peterson, Sara Schneeberger, Melissa Roberts, Barbara 
Lowes, Brooke Thorne, Mona Walter, Lisa Tyler, Tracey Troy, Natasha Neely, Lauren 
Stebbins, Marsha Zimmerman, Carrie Yunge, Clay Coey, Richelle Ross, Emily Fabry, Emily 
Palmatier, Suzie Unruh, Crystal Cook, Kristi Grewe, Emalee Fields.    
II. 
Additions/Changes to Agenda: Jen made the addition to the agenda that there were in fact minutes for August.  
III. 
Approval of Minutes: Jen made a motion to approve the minutes from the budget 
meeting.  Stephanie Hopkins made a motion to accept the minutes.  Katie Grant seconded.  
The motion was passed by all in attendance.  

IV.
Introductions: Jen Roberts invited all in attendance to go around the room and introduce 
themselves.  
V.
Report of Officers: 

a. Treasurer’s Report: Rick Malesky went through the proposed budget.  He went through the changes and additions to the budget this year.  All PTA members received the itemized budget to review as he went through it.  He concluded with our projected ending fund balance at 6/30/2018 is $11, 765.26.  
b. Approval of the Treasurer’s Report:  Jen made a motion to approve the Treasurer’s report.  Barb Lowes made a motion approve the report.  Shelby Frayer seconded.  The motion passed.  
c. Vice President’s Report:  n/a
d. President’s Report:  n/a
VI. Committee Reports:

a.  Membership:  Cary Young gave her membership report.  She stated that we have currently have 112 members with more memberships waiting to be processed.  

b. Original Works: Jen Bruning explained Original Works.  She stated the order forms will be coming home October 13.  The forms are due by October 24.  The orders will be back before Thanksgiving and make for really great gifts.  The kids are making their art projects now.  
c. Tailgate: Rick stated that we are currently looking for people to set up the tent on October 20th.  American Rental now charges $500 so we are looking for other options.  20 by 30.  He is also looking for someone to pick up and drop off the grill.  Student Government is going to be there again this year and we are looking forward to partnering with them this year.  

d. Monster Mash:  Jen reported that there was no Friday in the month of October that was available to host this event.  It will be Wednesday, October 18th.  Jen Benson is looking for help to set up that day, starting at 4.  
e. Spirit Wear:  Megan Tressel will be chairing this committee again.  Late October for delivery date.  Shirts, headbands, and hats will be a part of the simple line up.  

f. Disability Awareness:  Corey Starmer will be chairing this event again!

g. Mabel’s Labels:  Jen Bruning gave Karen Linton’s report for this new fundraiser.  We have earned $92, and every time we have $50 in our commission bank they will cut a check.  Jen is looking into sending a flyer home.  

h. Denim and Diamonds:  Michelle Utrup and Jen Roberts, the co-chairs of the auction, explained our silent auction, the live auction, the classroom baskets, and how the funds raised goes back into the elementary classrooms.  The Banquet and Conference Center of Dewitt will be our location this year.  She also explained how the teachers are incorporated into the event as well.  Jen reported out on the donations, the proper licenses for the event, and that we will have the MSU game running on a screen in our games section.  If there is anyone you know who would want to donate an item, please let us know!  
VII. 
Building Updates:
a.  FECC- Katie Grant reported that the teachers were grateful for the donated lunch by 


Dr. Grubaugh.  There is picture day coming up!

   b.    Schavey Rd.:  Emily stated that she is giving a report for all principals.  She stated that 


all principals are very happy with the start of the school year.  Fall testing has begun.  


DIEBELS will test reading, NWEA will test reading and math, and teachers will use ½ 


days to analyze data and use it to drive instruction.  She then talked about PBIS 



and how important it 
is for all elementary schools.  She gave information on 



the reconfiguration of schools for next year so they are already planning and 



preparing for that big transition next year.   

  c.   Scott School: Barbara Lowes said Scott needs more volunteers for the book fair.  



They have picture day coming up and Walk to School day coming up. 
d.  Herbison Woods:  Andrea and Stephanie stated picture day is coming up! They still 
need lunch staff workers.   
VIII.   For Action: n/a
IX.  
New Business/Public Comment: n/a
X.  
Adjourn:  The meeting was adjourned at 8:18 p.m.
 Minutes submitted by Kara Massey, Secretary 

